
 

 
 

 
 
September 13, 2024 

 
Forward Pinellas 
c/o Emma Wennick 
310 Court Street 
Clearwater, FL 33756 
 
RE: Countywide Plan Map Amendment – CW 24-17 

 
Dear Ms. Wennick, 
 
The City of Clearwater Planning & Development Department would like to request that case CW 24-17 be 
withdrawn from consideration by the Countywide Planning Authority. Mark Bentley, Esq., the representative for 
the subject property, 407 S. Saturn Avenue, requested to withdraw the application on September 12, 2024. The 
withdrawal letter from the representative is attached for the record. 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at kyle.brotherton@myclearwater.com or 727.444.8778. 

Sincerely,  
 
 
 
 
 
Kyle Brotherton 
Planner II 
 
Attachment: CW 24-17 – Letter withdrawing petition 



 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 Email: MarkB@JPFirm.com 

File No. 161000 
 

Mark S. Bentley, Esq., B.C.S., AICP 
400 North Ashley Drive, Suite 3100 

Tampa, Florida 33602 
 

Post Office Box 1100 
Tampa, Florida 33601-1100 

 

Telephone (813) 225-2500 
Fax (813) 223-7118 

 

 

 
September 12, 2024 

 
Via E-mail 
 
Commissioners Kathleen Peters, Chair 
Pinellas County Board of County Commissioners 
KPeters@pinellas.gov 
 

Re: Countywide Plan Map Amendment CW 24-17 (the “Petition”)  
 
 

Dear Commissioner Peters: 
 
 This law firm represents St. Paul’s Lutheran Church, Inc., the property owner in connection with 
the above referenced Petition, which is scheduled for public hearing at the October 15, 2024 Board of 
County Commissioners meeting. The purpose of this correspondence is to withdraw the Petition from 
consideration. 
 
 Should you have any questions regarding the foregoing, please feel free to contact me.  
 
       Sincerely,  
 
 
       Mark Bentley, Esq., B.C.S., AICP 
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